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Our Ref: MGLA090218-3410 

 
9 March 2018 

 
 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your request for information which the Greater London Authority (GLA) received 
on 9 February 2018. Your request has been dealt with under the Freedom of Information Act 
2000.  
 
Our response to your request is as follows;  
 
1. The level of funding by the authority for the provision of women's refuges within it 

jurisdiction in the following financial years (2010/2011 - 2017/2018) 
 
It is not a function of the GLA to provide revenue funding for these services. The GLA is 
London's strategic government and does not operate in the same way London's local 
authorities, the Borough Councils. 
 
The GLA can and has provided capital funds for refurbishment or development of new 
accommodation for victims of domestic violence. The GLA provided the following capital 
funding where the grant was solely to house people at risk of domestic violence. We do not 
capture information where there are multiple intended client groups within a single scheme. 
 
2013/14 financial year: £1,895,010  
 
Throughout the time periods requested the GLA has been open to receive capital funding bids 
from Registered Housing Associations for this type of provision, and we continue to welcome 
bids in future. 
 
The Mayor's Office for Policing and Crime (MOPAC) may hold relevant information so you may 
wish to send your request to MOPAC at FOI@mopac.london.gov.uk.   

 
2. The number of women's refuges within the authority's jurisdiction in the following financial 

years (2010/2011 - 2017/2018) 
 

 

The GLA does not hold this information. However, the London Boroughs may hold this 

information for their areas. Alternatively, London Councils may hold information.  

 

mailto:FOI@mopac.london.gov.uk
https://www.london.gov.uk/in-my-area
https://www.londoncouncils.gov.uk/


 
 

 

If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference MGLA090218-3410. 

 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
Ruth Phillips 
Information Governance Officer 
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  
 

https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-information/freedom-information
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-information/freedom-information



